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The NASEMSO Health and Medical Preparedness Council 
Meeting Record
2:00 p.m.-3 p.m. CST
September 22, 2020
 
Attending: Joe Schmider, Chair; Mark Lockhart, Chair-elect; Linda Angarola, Viv Chen, Dr. Tim Chizmar, Dr. Carol Cunningham, Terry David, Dr. Rick Kamin, Randy Linthicum, Karen Moore, Karen Owens; from NASEMSO staff: Hannah Degn and Leslee Stein-Spencer
Call to order/Roll Call: 
Chair Joe Schmider Chair called the meeting to order at 2:00 CST. 
Election outcome and Reps to Region: 

Joe announced that Mark Lockhart from Wisconsin is the Chair-elect and Jay Taylor from Pennsylvania is the secretary.  The regional representatives are: 

East: 

 
 Jay Taylor

South: 

 Joe Schmider

Great Lakes: 
 Mark Lockhart

Western Plains:
 Sam Vance

West: 

Terry Mullins
NASEMSO Headquarter Update:

No report given.

COVID 19 Update:
Joe led the discussion on the COVID-19 pandemic.  Joe informed the group about a working committee that Dia, Leslee, and himself serve on that is hosted by NHTSA.  Many documents have been produced by this working group and are posted both on the NASEMSO and NHTSA’s (EMS.gov) websites. The working group is also hosted a webinar on mental health issues effecting first responders. It was an excellent webinar and the recording of the webinar is available on NHTSA’s web site.  Another webinar is also being planned.  Dr. Cunningham informed the group that she has been participating on National COVID-19 Clinical Rounds hosted by DHHS.  EMS clinical rounds are conducted on Mondays.  Dr. Cunningham spoke on the system gaps as well as opportunities for current and future partnerships.  Dr. Cunningham also discussed other issues she thinks is affecting EMS due to the pandemic.  These include the following:

Economic impact: There is a need to be proactive in the consideration of how EMS agencies are delivering EMS services while having to trim budgets due to the economic impact of the pandemic.  There is an opportunity for the mobile integrated healthcare as this maybe a perfect opportunity to introduce telemedicine to programs.
Work Force Maintenance and resiliency: There has been an increase in suicide rates in EMS and emergency medicine which is scary and a sobering fact.  Joe told the group that, in Texas, they did a mental health survey and had 4000 respondents.  Of those responding, 55% responded acknowledging being frightened, angry, and unable to sleep at night.  In addition, they are also seeing an increase of patient complaints for rudeness exhibited in EMS providers.  He stated that EMS personnel are just tired.

Partnership with Public Health:  This is an opportunity for EMS to partner with public health for administration of vaccines.    There was discussion by the group of various success stories of administration of vaccine by EMS during H1N1.  Any lessons learned from those experiences should be shared.
Action item:  Lessons learned and best practices from vaccination programs during H1N1 should be sent to Leslee, Joe, and Mark which will then be shared with the group.

Leslee asked the group if they are hearing about PPE shortages.  There are not many shortages for N95 masks; however, there are ongoing shortages of gloves. Leslee also mentioned that any lessons learned and best practices from the COVID-19 preparedness and response initiatives should be sent to Joe, Mark, and Leslee for an after action report (AAR).
Action item: 
Lessons learned and best practices from the COVID-19 preparedness and response initiatives should be sent to Joe, Mark and Leslee for an AAR.
Mental Health of the EMS Workforce:

There was a lengthy discussion on mental health issues that are affecting first responders.  Some states and NHTSA has been hosting webinars and programs to deal with these issues.  The states reported by the HMPC members include Maryland, Ohio, Texas, and Illinois.  It was suggested that NASEMSO should take a leadership role in bringing a group together to discuss health and wellness for first responder sand to look at initiatives to make available to the first responder community.  Joe stated that he would like to present this proposal to the Executive Committee for the consideration of adding this to the HMPC tasks.  The following people volunteered to be part of this subcommittee/working group: Drs. Rich Kamin and Carol Cunningham, Randy Linthicum, and Karen Owens.
Action Item:

Joe Schmider spoke with the Executive Committee after the HMPC call and they wholeheartedly supported the addition of a subcommittee to the HMPC to work on health and wellness for first responders.  Joe and Leslee will set up a call with the subcommittee volunteers.
Hurricane response:

There was no discussion on lessons learned or best practices from those states that were affected by the recent hurricanes.

FEMA NIMS Resource Typing Definitions:

This draft document is available for public comments.  If anyone has any comments, to please send them to Leslee.

Next Medical and Health Preparedness Council call:  

December 2, 2020 at 2 pm CST.

